History of Holy Redeemer School
[bookmark: _GoBack]Holy Redeemer Catholic School is a vital part of the Holy Redeemer Parish. In the inner city community, it carries out the Church’s mission of educating Catholic and non-Catholic children.
Plans for Holy Redeemer began in 1948. Dedicated by His Excellency Patrick Cardinal O’Boyle, Holy Redeemer School was opened on September 8, 1955 with two hundred children in attendance from Kindergarten to Fourth Grade. In 1958 a third floor was added to better serve the growing school and parish populations.
From 1955 until 1982, Holy Redeemer School was staffed by the Sisters of the Blessed Sacrament. The school had dedicated itself to academic excellence. In the Fall of 1982, the school was staffed by the Sisters of the Sacred Heart along with committed lay faculty members. In September 1989, the Sisters of the Holy Family became part of the parish and began to administer and help to staff Holy Redeemer School in collaboration with committed lay faculty. The tradition of academic excellence continues.
The vision and the wisdom of the Josephite Priests have sustained Holy Redeemer until 1955 when the Order retired from the parish and the Archdiocese of Washington assumed responsibility for the parish and school.

